
 

15th July 2022 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

As I am sure you are aware, extremely hot weather is being forecast for Monday and Tuesday (18/19th 

July) and weather warnings have been issued.  As a school we would like to share with you how we 

intend to manage this situation during the school day.  

On the 18th and 19th July, students are not required to wear full school uniform as we want them to 

be as comfortable as possible, therefore they will be allowed to wear their school PE kit if they wish.  

Should students opt to wear their school uniform, blazers will not be required.  Any students involved 

in the photographs for the prospectus on Monday are asked to bring in their school uniform for the 

photographs, but will be allowed to change as soon as these have been taken and we will provide 

somewhere for students to leave their uniform after if they wish. 

As a school we are also implementing the following measures: 

• Prioritising the use of rooms in school that are cooler and have air conditioning. 

• Ensuring that all windows are open before students arrive at school. 

• Practical lessons involving the production of heat, will be modified and adapted accordingly. 

• At breaks, students will be advised to stay out of the direct sunshine for prolonged periods. 

• Students will be reminded about the importance of staying hydrated throughout the day and 

we have a number of water stations throughout the school. 

As always during the warmer weather, please remember to apply sun cream and ensure that your 

child has a water bottle to refill throughout the day. 

As is often the case with the British weather, this situation could obviously change, but please be 

assured that we are constantly reviewing the situation and our approach to deal with it to ensure that 

students are safe and comfortable. We will continue to communicate any necessary information as 

and when required through the school website and social media channels.  

The national guidance provided to deal with this situation can be accessed through the link below: 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/heatwave-plan-for-england/looking-after-children-

and-those-in-early-years-settings-during-heatwaves-for-teachers-and-professionals#actions-to-

protect-children-suffering-from-heat-illness 

As always, thank you for your continued support. 

Best Wishes 

Patrick Butterell  
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